
COUNCIL        17 NOVEMBER 2021 
 
SUPPLEMENTARY REPORT 
 
11. REPORT OF THE CABINET 
 

The following matters were considered by Cabinet at its meeting on 16 
November 2021.  The recommendations and comments (where appropriate) 
are as set out below:- 

 
Cabinet Report No. 1 
 

Cabinet, 16 November 2021 

Budget Planning 
Framework and Medium 
Term Financial Plan 
2022/2023 – 2025/2026 
 

The Cabinet noted the following comments of 
the Scrutiny Coordinating Committee:- 
 
The Scrutiny Coordinating Committee noted 
the budgetary information provided including 
the Medium Term Financial Plan, Budget 
Planning Framework and Capital Strategy.  
The Committee acknowledged the current 
financial situation of the Council, including the 
spending pressures that exist.  
 
The Committee also recognised the 
importance of robust budget consultation and 
engagement with all stakeholders to ensure 
there was a clear understanding not only of the 
challenges and pressures that faced the local 
authority, but also how resources were 
prioritised and assigned.  
 
Finally the Committee thanked officers and 
members for their continued work.  The 
Committee would also continue to receive 
budgetary information and the opportunity to 
scrutinise these reports. 
 
Accordingly the Cabinet recommended to 
Council to approve the Council’s Capital 
Strategy. 
 

Cabinet Report No. 3 
 

Cabinet, 16 November 2021 

Update to Constitution – 
Article 2, Article 15 and 
Council Procedure Rules 

The Cabinet recommended to Council to:- 
 
1. approve the proposed amendments to the 

Constitution as set out in the report and at 
Appendix 1, 2 and 3; and 
 

2. authorise the Assistant Director of Law 
and Governance to amend the 
Constitution accordingly, including the 
making of any consequential amendments, 
stylistic or typographical changes, to 
ensure consistency throughout the 
Constitution. 



 
Cabinet Report No. 4 Cabinet, 16 November 2021 

 
Gambling Act 2005 – 
Statement of Licensing 
Principles 
 

The Cabinet recommended to Council to 
approve the Statement of Principles in 
accordance with the Act which is set out at 
Appendix 3 of the report. 
 

 


